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P O I N T S  O F  
I N T E R E S T S  
  T e r m  m e m o r i e s  

  D e d i c a t i o n  s e r v i c e  

  G i r l s  c l u b  t r i p  t o  P E  

  P r i z e  g i v i n g  

  A w a r e n e s s  c a m p a i g n  

o n  S u b s t a n c e  A b u s e  

  R e a d i n g  c l u b &  

f a c i l i t a t o r s  c l o s i n g  

  W r i t i n g  c l u b  
  G r a d e  7  f a r e w e l l  
  2 0 1 9  H i g h l i g h t  s t o r y  

 

http://facebook.com/Hendrikkanisesch
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http://hendrik-kanise.com 

http://CjhFacebook.com/makana10 
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HENDRIK KANISE 

COMBINED SCHOOL 

Peter Piper picked a peck of pickled peppers. A 

peck of pickled peppers Peter Piper picked. If 

Peter Piper picked a peck of pickled peppers, 

where’s the peck of pickled peppers Peter Piper 

picked? 

How much wood would a woodchuck chuck 

if a woodchuck could chuck wood? He would 

chuck, he would, as much as he could, and chuck 

as much wood.  As a woodchuck would if a 

woodchuck could chuck wood. 

Betty Botter bought some butter, but she said the 

butter;s bitter. If I put it in my batter, it will make my 

batter bitter. But a bit of better butter will make my 

batter better, so ‘twas better Betty Botter bought a bit 

of better butter. 

Silly Sally swiftly shooed seven silly sheep. The 

seven sheep Silly Sally shooed shilly-shallied south. 

These sheeps shouldn’t sleep in a shack: Sheep should 

sleep in a shed. 

I thought a thought. But the thought I thought 

wasn’t the thought I thought I thought. If the thought I 

thought I thought had been the thought I thought, I 

wouldn’t have thought so much. 

http://facebook.com/Hendrikkaniseschool
http://facebook.com/Hendrikkaniseschool


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

TERM MEMORIES 



READING CLUB 

 

It was a very exciting day for all of our little 

readers as Santa Clause made a special visit for all 

our hard working young little readers. The Sifunda 

Kunye community reading club assists young 

readers on Saturdays to improve their reading 

skills and to create a safe, friendly and fun 

learning environment. 

 

The club is run by Sifunda Kunye Lab Facilitator 

and Yonela Swayi and assisted by Sifunda Kunye 

facilitators (volunteers) from Grade 11 and Grade 

12 learners who refused to leave the club. The 

Grade 11 facilitators program is a great way and 

opportunity for our leaders to give back and pay it 

forward. 

 

2019 was overall a very successful year with an 

average of 100 little readers attending our 

Saturday Reading clubs. On the 9th of November 

2019 after our end year function Santa Clause 

visit, our deserving facilitators enjoyed a BBQ at 

Bushman Sands Hotel.  

 

Our School is grateful to Sifunda Kunye 

Educational project for running and sponsoring 

this club.  

 

DEDICATION SERVICE 

 

 

 

 

Each year we invite learners from Grade 8 to 

Grade 11 to join us in a special service to dedicate 

the end of school year and praying for Grade 12s. 

In the service, Grade 12 learners receive powerful 

words of encouragement from the Pastor and he 

also prays for them. They also receive final exam 

arrangements, time tables and exam numbers. 

We hope and pray for better results each year. 

 

PRIZE GIVING CEREMONY 

 

 

 

Prize-giving ceremonies are an important part at 

our school as learners are very excites to get their 

hand on the prizes while teachers get to bask in 

the glow of their learner’s achievements.  Every 

year a Prize Giving Ceremony is held to award 

prizes to students to recognize their achievement 

in all areas of school life.  The ceremony was 

breath taking as the teachers had a procession in 

their graduation gowns to inspire the learners 

maybe to wear a gown one day.  

In the ceremony, Maba Bavuma who matriculated 

in our school and is now a well-known Radio 

Presenter, had a chance to motivate the learners. 

In his speech, he said that “When you have a 

dream, you shouldn’t let your impediments and 

your upbringing define you. You must always 

have a dream and make sure you work extra hard 

to achieve that dream, no matter how small it is.” 

 

GRADE 7 FAREWELL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The grade 7s recently gathered with their teacher 

Mrs Dyasi for their annual farewell function at the 

school. A beautiful, personal and affirming day 

was enjoyed by all the learners and because we 

come from different backgrounds we do not allow 

or even pitch the idea of learners dressing up as 

we are trying to avoid the incident where some 

learners feel less privileged than the others. We 

make sure that each and every learner enjoys the 

farewell in a denim and PT-Shirts. 

 

Good luck to the grade 7s as they embark on the 

next part of their journey to High School. 

 

 



AWARENESS CAMPAIGN ON SUBSTANCE 

ABUSE 

 

 

 

 

 

The school’s LSA (Learner Support Agent) 

Vuyiseka Siwisa and the new TADA (Teenagers 

Against Drug Abuse) coordinator Ntsako Ndlovu 

held an awareness campaign on Substance abuse 

to highlight the devastating effect that substance 

abuse has on our learners. TADA aims at 

changing the behavior of teenagers who have 

come into conflict with the law. This program 

focuses on attitude change and taking 

responsibility and more importantly divert them 

from the system. 

 

Introducing our newest member, 

this is the one and only Miss 

Ntsako, who has been helping us 

in the past few years. She is now 

the new TADA coordinator and is 

working at the school under Social 

Development. Ntsako started working with us at 

the beginning of October and the learners will be 

seeing more of her around the school as she will 

be working closely with the learners and on 

programs that deal directly with drugs. 

 

Welcome Ntsako, we wish you well.  

 

WRITING CLUB 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As I have promised in my previous article on the 

article I wrote on the September issue that I will 

be gathering other learners who are interested in 

taking this journey with me and form a new 

writing club, I actually fulfilled my promise and 

did just that. With the help of Miss Swayi we have 

been having weekly sessions with the other 

learners to show that we are really serious about 

this club. On our weekly sessions we write poems 

and share them amongst each other, that way we 

are learning from each other and we are also 

trying to teach other confidence. In the club, we 

allow anyone who enjoys writing poems and short 

stories to join.  

 

Our dream for the club is to see it grow as most of 

the learners are involved in things that they are not 

supposed to, we want to be able to make a 

difference and for the community to be part of our 

club. We are hoping that one day we will grow to 

a point where some of our work is recognized and 

published. 

 

We are thankful to Sifunda Kunye for allowing us 

to visit the annual Writing Camps, they help a lot. 

BY Ayabulela January 

 

GIRLS CLUB CLOSING TRIP TO PORT ELIZABETH 

 

  

 

 

 

 

The girls had an excursion to Port Elizabeth. The planning for the trip was very chellenging as the girls tried 

so hard to raise funds so that they can be able to have this trip. Indeed their hard work paid off and they were 

able to visit Port Elizabeth and visited very nice placed including the beach. The club is being led by The 

Sifunda Kunye facilitator and Intermidiate Maths teach Mrs Gxamza. 

 

Such opportunity are very rare and the learners are very fortunate to be able to hold bake sales and sell to 

ther fellow learners and sell ruffles so that they can be able to attend the trip. 

 

The girls are really buzzing around busy producing results. We hope for a better year in 2020. 

  



THE WESHAMWARI SCHOOL SHOES INITIATIVE. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WeShamwari is a Swiss charity association founded in Zurich, Switzerland in February 2017 by a group of 

friends, which share a passion for travelling, meeting people and experiencing the cultures of the world. Their 

vision is to enhance a world where people, especially children living in poverty are able to take control of their 

future and actively shape it. On the 29th of January 2019 the president of WeShamwari and his family, visited 

the school and donated a number of school shoes to our learners as he trying to introduce new projects. These 

are the kinds of projects that put unforgettable smiles on the learner’s faces. 

  

We say thank you to weShamwari and we are looking forward to their 2020 upcoming projects 

 

Shamwari has worked with us throughout the year and they never got tired of bringing us donations from 

gumboots to endless supply of sanitary towels, table cloth and under wears.  

 

Thank you for always being there for the school. 

 

 


